SPWG Report to ROS

January 13th, 2005

SPWG would like to formally express appreciation to Jack Dahnke for his outstanding leadership during a very eventful 2004.

SPWG nominees for 2005 are Mehrdad Vatani-Chair and Stan Ginsburg-Vice Chair. 

SPWG last met November 18th and 19th, 2004.

SPWG member companies completed the loadability evaluation of zone 3 relays on lines rated 230 kV and above, in accordance with NERC recommendation 8a, using the winter 4 hour emergency ampere rating in the evaluation. Members identified relays that do not meet the criteria and either a) filed a request for exemption with ERCOT compliance or b) provided a plan to modify or replace relays that do not meet the criteria.
Current year (2005) short circuit case data is due to ERCOT by January 14, 2005.

SPWG members endorsed proposed changes to the SPWG Procedures. The modified document was submitted to ROS members and unanimously approved by a voice vote.

Disturbance monitoring equipment location criteria presently applies to equipment operated at 60 kV or above. This is a change from wording previously approved by the SPWG specifying 100 kV and above. SPWG members agree reference to 60 kV should be revised to 100 kV. An OGRR is being prepared to address this issue, as well as time synchronization of disturbance recorders. 

SPWG members have been requested to review and comment on OGRR 154 (Generator Protection Requirements, Operating Guide section 3.1.4.6). 

Next SPWG meeting is scheduled for February 24th and 25th , 2005.

Mehrdad Vatani

SPWG Chair

